
How To: 

Complete a portfolio assignment



1. From the 
Dashboard, click on 
the assignment you 

want to work on



2. Click on “Create 
Document”



3. Click on “Document 
Properties” to change 

the name of the 
document



4. It is recommended 
that you add your 

name and the date to 
the title.  This helps 
confirm that you are 

submitting the correct 
document at the end 

of the process.

5. Save any changes 
you make



6. All the different 
parts of the 

assignment are listed 
here, click on the first 

one to start 
completing the 

assignment



7. The Artifact section 
might look like this, 
with many different 

components to submit

8. Click on “Edit” next 
to each item to 

complete the whole 
assignment



9. Using Ctrl+V you 
can paste text from a 

Word doc into the box 
below or type directly 

into the textbox

10. You can add 
images or upload files 
by selecting the tabs 

here



11. You can select 
from an already 
uploaded file or 

upload a new file by 
clicking on “Upload 

New File”



12. Click on “Chose 
File”

13. Select the file you 
need and click “Open”



14. Make sure your 
file finishes uploading

15. If you have all the 
files needed for this 

element of the 
assignment, click 
“Save & Finish” or 

click “Save Changes” 
to continue editing



16. Your uploaded 
documents will 

appear here

17. Continue with the 
rest of the 

assignment.  Click on 
“Edit” next to each 

component to upload 
documents or type in 

information



18. Continue working 
through the list and 

adding documents to 
each section

19. Click on “Attach 
Assignment” once all 
sections are correctly 

completed



20. Make sure the 
correct document is 

going to be submitted

21. Click on “Submit 
Assignment” to 

finish



22. Click on “OK”



23. A confirmation 
page will appear



24. The assignment 
will now appear 

yellow while 
“Awaiting 

Assessment” and 
move to green once 
your professor has 

reviewed it



25. If you are not 
ready to submit and 
want to return to the 

assignment later-
you can find it under 

“LiveText Docs”

26. Click “Date 
Created” to sort all 
of your documents 
by the most recent 

date 

27. Click on the title 
of the document to 

continue working on



28. The assignment 
will appear how you 

last saved it.  
Remember to click 

on “Attach to 
Assignment” before 

you submit



29. If you need to 
make edits after you 

already submitted 
your assignment, 

click on “View 
Assignment”



30. Click on 
“Withdraw 

Submission”



31. Click “OK”



32. A confirmation 
page will appear, 
telling you your 

submission has been 
withdrawn

33. Click on the 
pencil next to your 

assignment to make 
edits

34. Once edits are 
made, saved and 
attached- you will 

get redirected back 
to this screen again.  

Click on “Submit 
Assignment” to 

resubmit


